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July 5, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Lisa Houser 
Environmental Engineer Manager 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Waste Management 
208 West Third Street, Suite 101 
Williamsport, PA 17701 
 
Re: Summary of Exemption from Waste Permitting 

Encina Development Group, LLC 
 
Dear Ms. Houser: 
 
Encina Development Group, LLC (Encina) is in the process of developing and permitting a 
facility in Point Township, Northumberland County (Facility).  On June 13, 2022, 
representatives of Encina, ALL4 LLC (ALL4), Pennsylvania Recycling Markets Center, and the 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (PADEP) met at the Northcentral 
Regional Office (NCRO) to discuss waste permitting for the proposed Facility.  Present at the 
meeting were: 
 

• Pat Brennan, PADEP NCRO 
• Lisa Houser, PADEP NCRO 
• Jason Yufer, PADEP NCRO 
• Chris Solloway, PADEP Central Office (CO) – virtual participation 
• Jason Dunham, PADEP CO – virtual participation 
• Larry Holley, PADEP CO – virtual participation 
• Laura Henry, PADEP CO - virtual participation 
• Bob Bylone, Pennsylvania Recycling Markets Center 
• Bob Kuklentz, ALL4  
• Mylinda Jacobsen, Encina 

 
As follow-up to the June 13, 2022 meeting, ALL4, on behalf of Encina, is providing this letter 
to summarize the type and origin of materials that will be accepted at the proposed Facility. 
 
Encina will not receive materials from “Industrial Establishments” or “Institutional 
Establishments”, as defined in Section 102 of the Pennsylvania Solid Waste Management Act 
(SWMA).  Unless otherwise noted in the materials list below, all materials received by Encina 
will be received from a multi re-use facility (MRF, or “murf”).  The proposed Encina operations 
will meet the SWMA definition of an Advanced Recycling Facility. 
  
The list of materials that will be accepted at the Facility includes: 
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• Polyethylene (PE) and Polypropylene (PP) plastic films 
• Post-consumer olefin fines 
• Low density polyethylene (LDPE) Labels in bales 
• High density polyethylene (HDPE)  
• HDPE mixed bales of colored/natural 
• Flowerpots/trays 
• MRF End of line plastics 
• Mixed PP/PE regrind streams 
• Plastics #1-7 
• Plastics #3-7 
• Rigid plastics in the form of tubs and lids 
• Bulky rigid plastics (toys/trash cans) 
• Expanded Polystyrene logs (may come from a MRF or a recycling consolidation 

program) 
• Post Industrial high impact polystyrene (doors and other parts from automobiles 

from a recycling facility) 
• Polypropylene super sacks  
• Incidental metals, PVC, PET, used beverage containers, glass, paper 

 
Encina understands that, based on the type and origin of materials described herein, the Facility 
qualifies as an advanced recycling facility and therefore does not require a waste permit.  Should 
Encina desire to accept waste from industrial or institutional establishments in the future, they 
can apply for a GP or individual permit.  Until such time as a permit would be received, materials 
considered residual wastes could not be accepted.   
  
Should you have any questions about this submittal, please feel free to contact me at 610-422-
1124 or rkuklentz@All4inc.com or Mylinda Jacobsen at (336)-552-7902 or 
mjacobsen@encina.com.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
ALL4 LLC 
 
 
 
 
Robert Kuklentz 
Directing Consultant 
 
cc: Mylinda Jacobsen (Encina) 
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